
We celebrate that lately we’ve had a few baptisms and that the sweet babies and tod-
dlers have been declared children of God. One of the exciting things about a baptism is 
that the parents, the sponsors, and even the congregation (or church family—all of you) 
promises to help that child know they are loved by God, that they will come to worship, 
that they will grow as disciples to live in God’s love and care for the world God made. 
 

As part of the baptismal promise, we at St. John’s offer a catechism program for youth 
in approximately grades 5-7. In January, we started doing this catechism in a new way, 
and I wanted to give you an update. 
 
First, our catechism youth gather each week during the Sunday School hour. Two Sun-
days of the month Heather and Chuck Ruggles teach the catechism youth classic Sunday 
School, going in depth into scripture, tradition, and our church year. On the other two 
Sundays of the month, I teach topics from the catechism. This month, we will study Ho-
ly Communion, why we take Communion, and what a gift it is. 
 

You may have noticed that our youth are also becoming more involved in Sunday morn-
ing worship. They are encouraged to participate in any way that they feel comfortable. 
As I’ve listened to them, I’ve found that the more they participate, the more that wor-
ship makes sense to them. 
 

These youth have also agreed to meet with mentors. They have chosen mentors who 
they feel radiate Jesus’ love and who they believe will help them grow in their own 
faith. As they meet with mentors, they talk about prayer, living lives of faith, scripture, 
worship, and anything else that is on their minds. Please pray for the youth and their 
mentors. 
 

The youth are keeping track of their activities, because they are trying to get 100 points 
each year. They receive points for being in worship, assisting in worship, visiting our 
homebound members, attending team meetings, volunteering, working in the giving 
garden, singing in the choir, visiting other congregations, and basically growing as dis-
ciples. 
 

Would you be willing to help our youth and keep our baptismal promises? We can only 
cover so much in class on Sunday mornings, but you have even more to offer to them. 
Would you talk with the youth about what they’re learning, and share your own tradi-
tions? Would you invite them to join a team meeting? Would you share why worship 
is meaningful and important for you? Would you pray for them? 
 

Thank you for the many ways you welcome even the youngest to be an important part 
of the body of Christ. We are all needed, and we all have gifts to share. Thank you for 
sharing yours. 
  
Walking with you in Christ, 
Pastor Stacy 
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Easter Breakfast  

Men of St. John!  It’s time to plan 
for the annual Easter 
breakfast on Sunday, 
April 21, 2019.  Signup 
sheet is on the Wel-
come table for food do-
nations and helpers. 

Easter Egg Hunt for our youth will 
be held on Easter morning during 
the Easter breakfast.  If you would 
like to help with the hunt see Lori 
or Jenna Stacy.  Donations of small 
individually wrapped candy 
would be much 
appreciated.  
Please leave can-
dy in the kitchen 
and mark for egg 
hunt. 

Our youth love the gift of Holy Communion--the grace, 
love and forgiveness that come to us in the amazing gift of 
Christ's body and blood. They have once again requested 
that we have Holy Communion every week during the 
season of Easter (which goes until Pentecost on June 9th). 
The 1st Sunday of the month will be full communion with 
bread and small cups. The re-
maining Sundays of the month, 
communion will be 
by intinction. We give thanks to 
our Lord Jesus for the love he 
continually gives to us in this 
amazing sacrament.  

Holy Communion 

 

Maundy Thursday:   
April 14th  at 7:00 pm.  
Celebration of the Lord’s Supper.  
 

 
Good Friday:   
April 15th Worship at 7:00 pm. at St. John’s  
Service of Tenebrae. 
 
 
 

Easter Sunday:   
April 21st at 8:00 am and 10:30 am.  
Both services feature Holy Communion.  
Easter Breakfast at 9:00 am 
Easter Egg Hunt for the youth during the breakfast. 

Join us for all of these special worship opportuni-
ties! 

Holy Week at St. John 

 Poet’s Corner       by Jerry Bauer                                     

 

Israelites in captivity ask: 
“How shall we sing the Lord’s song  
in a foreign land?” 
                                      Psalm 137:4   
 
 
Christian faith today 
   marginalized 
   watered down 
   ignored 
   compromised 
   ridiculed. 

 

Am I living 
   in a foreign land? 
How can I sing 
   the Lord’s song? 
 
In the strength of 
   the Lord I stand 
Holy Spirit gives me 
   words to speak. 
 
Music of words 
   fills the air. 
The Lord’s 
   song 
       Lives. 

Help us fill the water jug!  Our  
Sunday school kids are collecting 
loose change to build wells for oth-
er kids in Tanzania to have clean 

water. Help us 
fill the jug with 
change! We will collect loose 
change through Lent. Thank you! 

Lenten Project 



We have three opportunities for camp with LOMO (Lutheran 
Outdoor Ministries in Ohio) this summer and with members of 
our congregation. Whatever your age, there is an opportunity 
for you! 

June 17-21: We will participate in Day Camp at Zion, Huron. 
Camp Counselors from Camp Mowana will lead singing, games, 
activities, and Bible Study.  Ages completed kindergarten-completed 
sixth grade are included in this. There will also be special sessions for preschoolers.  Kitchen and sign-in help 
are needed, along with people to house the counselors. Registration information is available by seeing Pastor 
Stacy for a form. 

June 28-30: Families of all ages (even individuals) are invited to Camp Mowana in Mansfield for family 
camp, which St. John's will participate in with other congregations.  Camp is led by Mowana camp counselors 
and we worship, have Bible study, sing, hike, pray, and have lots of fellowship. All activities are optional. You 
can stay in a cabin, camp in a tent, or stay in the air-conditioned retreat center, depending on preference. Reg-
istration information is available at lomocamps.org.  Scholarships and fundraising opportunities are also avail-
able. Please let Pastor Stacy know if you plan on attending. 

July 14-19: Elementary, middle school, and high school kids will attend Camp Mowana on an individual 
basis.  All youth will go the same week, but may not be in the same cabin as others from church.  Structured 
activities led by camp counselors will be offered. Registration information is available at lomocamps.org.  
Scholarships and fundraising opportunities are also available. Please let Pastor Stacy know if you plan on at-
tending. 

 

 

 

Camp Opportunities for Our Youth and Families 

Spring Fling Supper Club           Baptisms at St. John’s 

Our “Spring Fling” Supper Club will be on Thursday, 
April 25th at 6:00 pm at Marconi’s Restaurant in Hu-
ron.  This will be our last one until September 19th.  I 
have ordered our family style 
menu again.  This was very popu-
lar the last time we were there!  It 
would be nice if we can get a good 
turn-out again!  Make your plans 
to come for a great evening of fel-
lowship and good food.  We al-
ways have such a good time!  Sign-up sheet is on the 
Welcome table. 

It is with great joy that we join togeth-
er to celebrate the sacrament of Holy 
Baptism at St. John’s.  On Sunday, 
April 14th the baptisms of Hunter 
William and Holden Allen will take 
place.  Hunter and Holden are the 
sons of Amanda and Bruce Cantu, 
grandsons of Rita Vargo Zorn and 
Tim Zorn and great grandson of Joan Zorn.  Please 
plan to support these children and their families in 
their new lives of faith.   

 St. John Church Council 2019 

President:      Ann Voight 
VP:                Kevin Young 
Secretary:      Peg Kingsley 
Treasurer:      Colleen Shupe 
At Large:       Bonnie Ambos 
 

 

Faith Life Rep:   Paula Hoffman 
At Large: Rep:   Barry Laird 
Property Team:  Jeff Justi 
Financial Team: Ron Zorn 
Worship Team:  Jerrie Krawetzki 
Youth Rep:        Jenna Stacy 
Past Pres:           Robert Krawetzki 

Team Leaders: 
Worship:       Sandy Thompson 
Endowment:  John Miller 

Page 4 

http://lomocamps.org/
http://lomocamps.org/


ST. JOHN’S LUTHERAN CHURCH COUNCIL MEETING 

                                                                          March 5, 2019 
 
 
CALL TO ORDER: President, Ann Voight, called the meeting to order  at 7 PM.  
  
PRAYER:  Pastor  Stacy led us in an opening prayer .   She read Deuteronomy 6:4-9 and asked how we might today 
frame the laws of God as “gifts” rather than “burdens”.   
 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Ann Voight, Kevin Young, Peg Kingsley, Colleen Shupe, Pastor  Stacy, Jer r ie Krawetzki, 
Paula Hoffman, Ron Zorn, Jeff Justi, Bob Krawetzki, Jenna Stacy 
EXCUSED: Bonny Ambos,  Bar ry Laird 
 
MINUTES:  February  Council minutes and a recap of the Congregational Council Retreat, both held on Febru-
ary 2nd,were approved as written on motion by Bob Krawetzki and seconded by Jerrie Krawetzki.  Motion passed by 
unanimous voice vote.   
                                                            
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Colleen Shupe presented the January treasurer ’s report as of Jan. 31st: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The report has been reviewed in detail by the Finance Team.  Ron Zorn moved and Paula Hoffman seconded that we 
accept the treasurer’s report.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote. 
 
Pastor Stacy:   Written repor t submitted.   Pastor  Stacy talked about the positive exper ience she had at the prayer  
retreat that she attended in February.  She asks that anyone in the congregation needing to talk with her to please contact 
her at any time.  She welcomes meeting with members.  Pastor Stacy has already given  us a detailed list of vacation and/
or other work related absences planned for 2019 and well into 2020. This enables us to easily plan ahead for her Sunday 
replacements. 
 
Property Team: Written report submitted.  Jeff Justi repor ted that the Proper ty Team met on Feb. 28th and would 
get a copy of the minutes to Council by email.  He submitted the following Heating/Cooling Policy that the Property 
Team is recommending  Council adopt: 

 
Heating:  Boiler…3 zones.  All thermostats  will be set at 70 degrees.  The wall mounted units (heat pumps) in the sanc-
tuary will be used only for emergency back up. 

 
Cooling:  The Mitsubishi heat pump units in the sanctuary will be set at 73 degrees. The controllers will be stored 
in the cabinet by the audio equipment so there is no public access to them.  These units can also function as  a fan and 
have 20 different directional settings, 4 up and down…5 different left to right.  Also 3 different speed settings. 
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  Annual   YTD Last Yr 

Item Budget   Actual Mo Only 

          
Offerings (Ordinary Income) $158,884   $8,488 $10,617 

Expenses         

  Pastor $75,624   $6,073 $5,700 

  Parsonage Expenses $6,995   $425 $531 

 Taxes \ Insurance $10,815   $149 $136 

  Office Expenses $18,890   $1,585 $1,315 

  Church Expenses $30,380   $3,195 $2,844 

  Benevolence \ Other $16,180   $1,000 $1,000 

Total Expenses $158,884   $12,428 $11,526 

          

Net Ordinary Income $0   ($3,940) ($909) 



Ceiling fans:  Not needed.  Maybe in cer tain occurrences, when near ing capacity seating, ex. Funerals. 
Small heaters in narthex should be turned on by the ushers in the winter.  This would help the heat distribution at the 
back of the church. 
  
The humidifier should run all summer  long in the basement.  If someone is passing by please empty it. 
 
Paula Hoffman moved and Bob Krawetzki seconded that Council approve this recommendation.  Motion passed by 
unanimous voice vote. 
 
Worship Team:  A representative from the Synod  will be here on Sunday, March 10th, to talk to the congregation 
about the work being done in Tanzania.  Worship Team will see that all those who sign up for supplying altar flowers 
have their flowers used on the altar.  Any other flower contributions will be placed on the organ.  When ordering flowers 
from a florist make sure that donors name appears on the order so that Worship Team can be certain where the flowers 
should be placed within the church. 
 
Finance Team:  Written repor t submitted.  Ron Zorn shared that the Endowment Committee met on February 
28th and have allotted $10,000 to be used for the parking lot resurfacing.  The money will remain in the endowment ac-
count until needed.  Ron also shared that the Finance Team has been exploring online giving programs that St. John’s 
might utilize as another way for members to make contributions to our church.  The program they are recommending is 
Tithe.ly.  This is the only program of its kind that the ELCA endorses and comes highly recommended by current users.  
After discussion Jerrie Krawetzki recommended and Bob Krawetzki seconded that we adopt this program.  Motion car-
ried by unanimous voice vote. Ray Vance has worked with this company for other churches and has volunteered to help 
us set up the program. Ron will contact Ray Vance as to when he would be able to begin working on this with us.  Col-
leen passed out forms to be used by anyone using a credit card to purchase something for St. John’s.  This is most im-
portant that all ministry team leaders use these forms to enable Colleen to correctly code the purchases in her reporting. 
 
Faith/Life Team:  Written report submitted.  Paula Hoffman reported that her  team has ordered two shor ter  
movies to be shown on Movie Night.  Since many of the children who attend movie night are younger, perhaps one mov-
ie will suffice for their shorter attention spans.  Her team is looking at options as to how to continue their work with 
Crossroads.  Supper Club will meet on April 23rd. 
 
Under other reports:  Ann Voight will follow up with Barry Laird to make sure that he is mentored on how to make the 
church service recordings.  
 
OLD BUSINESS:  
Bob Krawezki will email to Ann Voight  the 2018 Team Timelines that he has received to date 
 
NEW BUSINESS:  
Council Prayer Request for March worship bulletin:  Council asks for prayers and guidance for our third Seminarian, 
Kriss Buss, for balancing her family, work and education. 
 
As discussed at our Retreat, Ministry Teams will begin in the fall of this year to be highlighted on the first Sunday of the 
month.  Team leaders are encouraged to sign up for a “Team Month”. 
 
Colleen moved and Jerrie seconded that we hold our 2019 Annual Meeting on February 9th, 2020.   
 
Council signed a card welcoming Dan Gutman as the next seminarian that we will be sponsoring. 
 
Council is recommending that we post a calendar for team leaders to place their group’s meeting times and events 
throughout the year.  This is to avoid having more than one group needing to use the upper room at the same time on any 
given day. 
Announcements:    March 6, Ash Wednesday;  Lent,  March 6 through April 18.  Next Council meeting, Apr il 2nd. 
 
Colleen Shupe  moved and Jerrie Krawetzki seconded that we adjourn the meeting.  We adjourned by singing the Doxol-
ogy. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Peg Kingsley 
Congregational Council Secretary 
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Your Prayers Needed 

Prayer is one of the most beautiful and meaningful 
gifts we can offer one another.  Occasionally there 
are folks in this congregation, or friends or rela-
tive of members, in need of prayer for various rea-
sons.  Your prayers are needed for: 

Beverly Hohman – Recovering from hip surgery.  
She is now in the Memory Care section.  August 
Hohman prayers for strength and comfort. 
Dave Mehling - in recovery from stroke 
Barb Vance – continuing cancer treatments 
Dick Widdoes - In need of healing prayers 
Owen Reed – has returned home. 

Paisley Luman – health concerns 

Judy Henry – Prayers for healing and recovery 

from hip replacement surgery. 

Council prayer requests:  “Council asks for 
prayers and guidance for our third Seminarian, 
Kriss Buss, for balancing her family, work and 
education.” 
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ST. JOHN’S HOMEBOUND MEMBERS 

June Gorga: Providence Care, Hayes Ave. Sandusky. 
(Mother of Nancy Osbun) 
Rachel Kaliszewski: Gaymont Nursing Home, Norwalk 
(Renee Barkhimer's mother) 
Ruth Knupke: At home, Huron 
Jean Nottke: At home, Huron 
Margaret Ommert: At home, Huron 
Joan Zorn: The Meadows, Huron 
Eloise Mitchell: Commons of Providence, Sandusky 
Irma Moon: Admiral’s Pointe Huron  
Harriett Schlessman: The Willows, Bellevue Rm #307 
Beverly Hohman: Memory Care at Admiral’s Pointe 
Huron 
 
Addresses and contact information may be found in the 
congregational directory unless they reside in a nursing 
home. Thanks for caring! 

Journey through Mark:  Join us at Panera on 
Sunday mornings at 9 AM as we journey through 
the Gospel of Mark. Enjoy 
some coffee and a bagel as we 
follow the life of Jesus and 
share life with one another. 
Please contact Jason Steckel 
at 419-602-6288 if you would 
like more information. All are 
welcome! 

Everyone is invited.  
April 14th the youth Sun-
day school classes will 
study communion and 
learn from Ann Witt how 
to make our delicious 
bread. We gather at 9 am. 

Opportunities for all ages!                      Upcoming Adult Sunday School  

Make plans to attend our 
upcoming family movie 
night.  The next movie 
night will be held on Sat-
urday, May 4th at 4 PM.  
One or  two short movies “The Gruffa-
lo and the “Gruffalo’s Child both high-
ly recommended. 



Your FLAMe Board met on March 18, 2019 at St. John’s.  

Our standing committees reported that the JOY Time Choir entered the Erie County Talent Show hosted by Ability 
Works and did a great job. Julie Kessler, Zion, Sandusky was a great leader in the choir. Leslie Foxworth, Zion, Huron 
continues to host the Lifetree Café video and discussion group at Zion, Huron on the second and fourth Thursdays of 
each month. Watch for topic details in your weekly bulletin 

Are you a Master Gardner or do you belong to a gardening club?  The Giving Garden has space for flowers.  If we can 
find volunteers to do the planting and weeding, the flower garden would be open to all for altar flower arrangements. 
Contact your FLAMe representative if you have an interest. Look for a late April date for the first planning committee. 
Planting will begin in late May.  As always volunteers are needed. 

Save the date! May 19th will be FLAMe’s first “Senior” Prom. This will be a fun afternoon for  all those 55 and old-
er. Watch for upcoming details. 

FLAMe has endorsed two community ideas that will get us out of our churches and into the community.  Last month’s 
report shared an idea called “Free Prayers.” Pr. Ann Marshall, St. Peter, Norwalk shared the source for this idea for 
offering prayers at a local coffee shop or fast food restaurant. It is an interesting read. https://
www.livinglutheran.org/2016/05/free-prayer-coffee-shop/ 

Our second idea is to find 4-5 folks willing to serve as Spiritual Care Volunteers for Firelands Regional Medical Center. 
There is a special need for volunteers on Tuesday and Wednesday. You, however, can pick your day and hours and Fire-
lands will provide training for you to greet newly admitted patients to see if they need clergy contacted or if they have 
any spiritual needs that the hospital can meet. Please contact Steve Lippert, Zion, Sandusky for more details at 419-271-
2358. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS AND FLAMe CHURCH NEWS: 
Thursday, April 11th: St. Paul, JOY Time, 6-7:30pm, a night of Christian Fellowship for adults with developmental disa-
bilities. 
Monday, April 15th: St. John’s FLAMe Board meeting 7pm 
Saturday, April 13th: Zion, Sandusky, Eastern Conference –WELCA SPRING ASSEMBLY, 9-1pm, $5 at the door. Son-
dra Anderson with Crossroads Shelter will be the featured speaker.  RSVP by April 8th, (by noon) to Zion’s office 419-
625-2112. 
Friday, April 19th: Zion, Sandusky, Community Good Friday Service at 12:00pm 
Thursday May 9th: St. Paul, JOY Time, 6-7:30pm, a night of Christian Fellowship for adults with developmental disabili-
ties. 
Sunday, May 19th:  “Senior” Prom for  our  senior  citizens, Watch for  details. 
Monday, May 20th: St. John’s FLAMe Board meeting 7 pm 
June 17-21: Zion, Huron, Summer Day Camp with LOMO. See the website for registration forms. 
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Firelands Lutherans Active in Mission  

Working to make Christ known in the community by building  

connective programs and cooperative ministries among us 

Grace, Castalia ­ St. John’s Union Corners ­ St. John’s, Bellevue ­St. Paul, Sandusky 

 St. Peter, Norwalk ­Trinity, Sandusky ­ Zion, Sandusky­ Zion, Huron  

www.flame-elca.com 

Small Group Bible Reading  April: Daily Bible Reading Program 

Apr. 1 1 Sam. 18-20 
Apr. 2 1 Sam. 21-24 
Apr. 3 1 Sam. 25-27  
Apr. 4 1 Sam. 28-31  
Apr. 5 2 Sam. 1-3  
Apr. 6 2 Sam. 4-7  
Apr. 7 2 Sam. 8-12  
Apr. 8 2 Sam. 13-15  
Apr. 9 2 Sam. 16-18  
Apr. 10 2 Sam. 19-21  
Apr. 11 2 Sam. 22-24  

Kings 1-2  
Apr. 13 1 Kings 3-5  
Apr. 14 1 Kings 6-7  
Apr. 15 1 Kings 8-9  
Apr. 16 1 Kings 10-11  
Apr. 17 1 Kings 12-14  
Apr. 18 1 Kings 15-17  
Apr. 19 1 Kings 18-20  
Apr. 20 1 Kings 21-22  
Apr. 21 2 Kings 1-3  
Apr. 22 2 Kings 4-5  

Apr. 23 2 Kings 6-8  
Apr. 24 2 Kings 9-11 
Apr. 25 2 Kings 12-14  
Apr. 26 2 Kings 15-17  
Apr. 27 2 Kings 18-19  
Apr. 28 2 Kings 20-22  
Apr. 29 2 Kings 23-25  
Apr. 30 1 Chron. 1-2  

It’s not too late to jump in 
and start reading the Bible in 
a year.  The Small Group 
meets once a month at a fa-
vorite restaurant to discuss 
and ask questions concerning 
the readings for the month.   

https://www.livinglutheran.org/2016/05/free-prayer-coffee-shop/
https://www.livinglutheran.org/2016/05/free-prayer-coffee-shop/


Apr. 22 Anniversary 

Don and Vicki  
Johnson   

Deadline for May Newsletter 
is Sunday, April 21st.  If you 
have any information to be 
included, see that Sandy 
Thompson has it by the 
deadline. 

Apr. 7- 

      14-Cantu family in 
honor of Hunter 
and Holden’s bap-
tism 

      21-Easter Lilies 

     28- 

 

 
Apr.    1—Renee’ Barkhimer 
           4—David Harlan 
         17—Tavilynn Dillender 
         23—John Welch 
         24—Allison Young,  
     Kimberly Luman 
         25—Laura Knott 
                 Jerrie Krawetzki 
         27—Paxton Luman 
         30—Tara Tommas 

Graduation is fast 
approaching!  
Please contact 
Sandy Thompson 
with names of our 
High School, Tech-
nical School  or 
College graduates 
for the May News-
letter. 
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April Birthdays        Anniversaries          Graduates           Altar Flowers 

April 21 

Eastern Conference WELCA Spring Assembly 
 

“Another Way to Do God’s Work, Our Hands”  
 

Saturday, April 13, 2019 
9 a.m. to 1 p.m. 
Zion Lutheran  

503 Columbus Ave. Sandusky, OH  
RSVP by April 8th to Zion’s office: 419-625-2112 

Program: Sondra Anderson from  
Crossroads Homeless Shelter  

Rev. Kristine Schroeder, Zion, Huron leads worship 

SCHOLARSHIP  
FUNDRAISING  

 
This May we will be raising money for the St. John’s 
Scholarship Fund.  The fund benefits any member of 
the congregation who is attending post secondary ed-
ucation in an associate, bachelor, or mas-
ters degree program or is attending the 
seminary. We need your financial help to 
ensure that these scholarships will continue 
to be available.  Please give prayerful 
thought to help with this special ministry at 
St. John’s this May. 

St. Stephen UCC  
Spring Rummage Sale 
Friday, April 5th and  
Saturday, April 6th 

8:30 a.m.— 2:00 p.m. 
905 East Perkins Avenue, Sandusky 

"We Vances are gladdened by having such a sup-
portive and loving faith family. We are truly blessed 
in having you in our lives during 
this time of challenge on our 
journey. Thank you for being 
there for us again and again with 
your prayers and kindness. Barb 
and Ray" 

LifeTree café will be meeting in April for  
new and interesting discussions from 7:00 
to 8:00p.m. at the Christian Center behind 
Zion Lutheran Church, 930 Main St. Huron 

Thursday, April 11th, Practical ways to 
tell if someone is telling you the truth will be explored at 
Lifetree Café. The program, titled “How to Spot a Liar: 
Secrets From a Former FBI Agent,” features an exclusive 
filmed interview with FBI counterintelligence officer John 
Schafer. He developed deception-detection techniques that 
are now widely used by intelligence and law enforcement 
agencies. In his interview, Schafer shares key indicators that 
signal when someone is lying.  

Thursday, April 25,  The identity of Jesus Examined at 
Lifetree Café. The program, titled “Who Was Jesus—
Really?” features a filmed interview with Greg Stier, author 
of Outbreak, and Rick Lawrence, author of The Jesus-
Centered Life.  Both men share their insights about the his-
torical Jesus and what influenced their conclusions about the 
identity of Jesus. Participants will have the opportunity to 
share their own thoughts concerning the identity of Jesus.  
     Admission to the 60-minute event is free and welcomes 
everyone.Lifetree Café is a place where people gather for 
conversation about life and faith in a casual, comfortable 
setting.  For information call 419-433-4955  Sponsored by 
FLAMe-Firelands Lutherans Active in Mission 



SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

Ushers 
needed 

April 14 

1 2  
5 pm - Book 
Study 
 
Church 
Council 
7:00 pm 

3  
6 pm Soup 
Supper 
6:45 Wor-
ship 
Choir -
7:30 pm 

4 5 6 

7 Flowers: 8 Quilt  
9:00 am 
12:00 noon 
Shared Min-
istry Upper 
Room 
Read 
through the 
Bible-5:45 
Brick Oven 

9 Second 
Tuesday  
family Small 
Groups 6:00-
7:30 pm 
At Chet & 
Matt’s 
 

10 

6 pm Soup 
Supper 
6:45 Wor-
ship 
Choir -
7:30 pm 
 

11 Cross-
roads 3:30 
pm 
Joy Time 
6-7:30 at 
St. Paul’s 
Faith Life 
6:30 pm   

12 13 

14 Flowers: 
Cantu fam-
ily honor of 
boys bap-
tism 

15 

 

16  Second 
Tuesday Small 
Group meets at 
home of Ron 
and Melinda 
Zorn-5:30 pm 

17 
Choir 
Practice-
7:00 pm 

18  
Maundy 
Thursday 
Worship 
7:00 pm 

19  
Good 
Friday 
Worship 
7:00 pm 

20 

21 Easter 
Worship 
8 & 10:30 
9:00 Break-
fast 
9:30—Egg 
Hunt 
 
Newsletter 
Deadline 

22 Quilt 
making 
session 
9:00 am 

23 24  

Choir 
Practice-
7:00 pm 

25  
Finance 
Team-4:30 
Upper Rm 
 
Supper 
Club—6 
pm at  
Marconi’s 
in Huron 

26 27 
 

28 Flowers: 

 

29 

 

30    May 4 
Movie Night 
4:00 pm 
 

 April 2019 A FAMILY OF  
DISCIPLES,  

FAITHFULLY MAKING 
CHRIST KNOWN 

ST.  JOHN ’S LUTHERAN 
CHURCH 
106 SCHEID RD 
SANDUSKY,  OHIO 44870  
 
PHONE: 419-625-2192 
E-MAIL:   
STJOHNCAL@GMAIL.COM  
 
WEBSITE:  
WWW.STJOHNLCS ANDUSKY.
COM 

Earth Day  4/22/19 



ADDRESS CHANGE REQUESTED 

 

       April Lay Readers 
       7—Paula Hoffman 
     14— 
     21—8:00—Jason Steckel 
           10:30— 
     28— 
 

April Communion Assistants 
           
     7—Paula Hoffman 
   14— 
   21—8:00— 
         10:30—  
   28— 

Ushers 
 

     7—Ann & David Voight 
   14—  
   21—8:00—Mary K & Dave Schlessman 

          10:30—Ann & David Voight 
   28—Ann & David Voight 
 

April Youth Leaders 
 
April Acolytes 
 
 7— 
14—Joshua Thompson 
21—8:00— 
    10:30— 
28— 

 
April Psalm Readers 

 
  7— 
14— 
21—8:00— 
   10:30—   
28— 

Kathy Strayer 
Phyllis Stengel 
Bonny Ambos 
 
April 7 
Communion Glasses 
Fellowship 
May 5 
Communion Glasses/Fellowship 
Fellowship 
June 2 
Communion Glasses 
 
 
Thank you to the first quarter 
team for all their help with 
monthly fellowship, and soup sup-
pers during the Lenten season.  It 
was a busy first quarter! 

 

 

Second Quarter Team             Ministry Leaders              Youth Leaders 

St. John’s Lutheran Church 
106 Scheid Rd. 

Sandusky, OH 44870 
 

A Family of Disciples, 
Faithfully Making  

Christ Known! 
! 

Sunday School 9:00 AM 

Sunday Worship 10:30 AM 
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